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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
July 17, 2018
 Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier (via Phone) and Colleen Clery Ferrell. 
Site Walk Conducted by Colleen prior to Business Agenda

The new signage (patio restoration donated by MA Hillier) at Café patio needs to be relocated as it is covered up when Café shutter is in open position. It will be moved for better visibility. New chairs purchased in front of the Pro Shop and between courts 8-9 for match viewing.
M.M.S & C - June 2018 meeting minutes and absences of Esther Leeflang and Geoff Griffin.
Member/Guest presentation – Dave Felice spoke to the Board about his desire to be reinstated as a BTC Member after a 7 year hiatus. His membership was terminated due to erratic behavior and other issues. Prior to the meeting, Dave presented a letter from the Club Manager at La Jolla Rec Center stating that his behavior the past year was without incident and that he was a contributing member at their Club. Dave said he has been working on his attitude and sportsmanship. He requested a trial membership at BTC. He was asked as to what steps he had undertaken to modify his behavior. He replied he had completed an anger management class. The Board thanked Dave and said his request would be discussed in Executive Session. 
President's Comments (Janene Christopher)  
· Our indemnity letter was responded to by The District. Anne Podney has some revisions and will send back with those markups.

· Press Pavilion update – The next step is to submit drawings to the SD Building Dept.  Colleen will be advised on how and where to submit drawings for plan check. Once the drawings are approved the selected contractor will pull the building permit.  Once the drawings have cleared plan check the Club can issue the documents for bid. The pavilion work will be done in phases. 

· Colleen spoke with Maureen Connolly Brinker family and they would like to complete their previously paid $6000 donor brick work in conjunction with the Press Pavilion Project. No art work or specifics have been received. Colleen to follow up with family.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin not in attendance)
· No report from the Tennis Director as Geoff is finishing draws for upcoming BTC Open and BTC Junior Tournaments. 
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· The City maintenance room (adjacent to the Reservations office) is now occupied by City personnel who have designated two parking spaces with cones for their trucks each work weekday. 
· The Thursday Men’s Ladder started by BTC member Larry Calder is going well, 42 men have signed up. Now using 3 courts each week. 
· Larry Calder donated $500 this week to the club, to be used for any maintenance project the Club designates. Janene has an idea for shading Courts 9 & 10. Will forward sketches for next meeting discussion,
· Daily log notes include detail of woman stealing chips from the Pro Shop and a drink from the Cafe. The Board requested a reminder be added to weekly update asking members to be aware of who is following them into the restroom for safety purposes. Membership totals remaining consistent at 1329.
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· At this midway juncture of the fiscal year, the numbers are “really terrific.” 
· Income budget YTD is at $207 K and Club total is $217 K. 
· Membership budgeted at $146K is very close at $147K. The overall membership numbers are a true barometer of how well the Club is doing and the totals generally do not vary. 
· On the expense side: Variables for court & facility maintenance - the Club budgeted $15K and spent $14K. Utilities were budgeted at $20,575 and came in at $20,585. The budget overall numbers are incredibly close in many areas and Julia is to be credited with accuracy of projections.  
Colleen spoke about the National Open financials which came out positive as the Club netted $3481.     
The Board and accountant noted that our budget’s overall numbers are incredibly close in many areas and Julia is to be credited with accuracy of projections.  

· Facilities – All courts have been washed in preparation for the upcoming tournaments. First round of court washing difficult since courts haven’t been washed since February due to water pressure issue, which have been resolved.
· Constitution and Bylaws – None
· Employment and Personnel – None
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – 
· Additional sink has been purchased and will be installed. This will allow the  permit process to be completed.

· Soliciting business from Frisbee Golf. Plans to increase marketing effort once permit is in hand
· Lease – Lease with City expires 5/1/19. 
Other Issues

· Newsletter – Will be published in November 2018. 
· Website – None
· Advertising/Public Outreach – None

· Fundraising – Club searching for ideas to help raise money for Upper Court Lighting Program. Suggestion from Julia to form a committee of members. An article will be written in the next newsletter.
Unfinished Business

· Solar at stadium – Request for estimate from Sullivan Solar. Their preliminary observation is that the trees behind stadium would have to be cut back to install panels at that end. Estimate for installation forthcoming.
· Dan’s Proposal for large pot installation – M.M.S. & C. for a maximum of $1500 to be expended.
New Business 
· Club Survey – 
· M.M.S. & C.  – Conduct a satisfaction survey for the Club and will include Cafe, Griffin Tennis & BTC (court maintenance, management, reservation staff, etc.). This survey will assist the Board in planning for next year’s budget and continued improvements for the Club and its members and guests. 
Adjournment: 8:06 p.m. 

Executive Session to follow
Next board meeting will be August 21, 2018   
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